The regular meeting of Somerset County Head Start’s and Early Head Start’s Policy Council was held Monday, August 12 at Hoss’s restaurant. Those in attendance were Jessica Alexander, Amanda Sadler, Teresa Snyder, Heather Pyle and Karen Serball. Dave Mrozowski, Sharon Pugh and Linda McDonough also attended.
Lunch was served at 11:15.

After lunch, Jessica called the meeting to order.

Teresa made a motion, seconded by Amanda to approve the minutes. Motion was passed unanimously.

The Executive Director’s report was given by Dave Mrozowski.  He reported that he was there to find out where the head Start classrooms would be.

Director’s report
We were flat-funded for our Pre-K Counts program receiving the same amount of money as last year. That means we are not opening a new classroom in Rockwood. Therefore, we have laid off two staff members. We will have 2 bus drivers and two bus aides. We are not calling back one bus driver. Also, the Pre-K money may not arrive until October. We are starting with 1 school readiness aide in the Supplemental class room and three other who will float as needed in the northern, central and southern regions. Last year each full-day class room had a school readiness aide. We will add them as needed or as funding permits.

Approval was asked for classroom locations: Head Start – Berlin, Conemaugh Township , Confluence, Kantner and Meyersdale. We are moving out of Eagle View and into Berlin. The Berlin Head Start classroom will have both Berlin and Somerset children. We will move one Kantner classroom to Township and close Shade Head Start. Head Start Supplemental stays in Eagle View. PA Pre-K Counts will be housed in Berlin, Eagle View, Meyersdale, Salisbury and Shade. Head Start eligible children will be enrolled in Salisbury and Shade Pre-K.
We were informed at the end of July that Maple Ridge needed our classroom back. For 2 weeks, Maple Ridge was homeless. However, the Somerset School District was willing to move their furniture out of a science lab in Eagle View if we paid for the storage unit. The cost of the storage unit is deducted from the rent we will pay. Amanda made a motion, seconded by Teresa to approve the locations. Motion was passed unanimously.

The fiscal report was in the packet. Amanda made a motion, seconded by Heather, to approve the fiscal report. Motion was passed unanimously.
There were no classroom reports. Heather reported that the EHS playgroups were held at the Union Street playground.
Community/ Agency Reports
Karen reported the County Fair was next week. Teresa stated that if Tableland needed volunteers, 4-H members needed community service hours.
Committee Reports
Executive Committee: Jessica put the packets together.
Personnel:

The personnel committees of the Tableland Board and Policy Council met July to review the proposed changes in the agency’s personnel policy. The specifically affecting Head Start staff were part-time school year employees hired after July 15, 2013 will not accrue sick leave. Currently only part-time ECE staff accrue sick time. Rather than eliminate it altogether, new hires will not accrue sick time. The rest of the changes were putting in writing current practice.

The personnel committee recommends approval of the changes in the personnel policy.

Amanda made a motion, seconded by Teresa to approve the changes. 

Motion was passed unanimously.

The personnel committee met on August 1 to interview candidates for the Salisbury Pre-K position.

The recommendation is Breanna Colson be hired for that position.

Amanda made the motion, seconded by Teresa, to approve Breanna Colson. Motion was passed unanimously.

The Executive committee will meet September 16 @ 9:30.
The next Policy Council meeting will be Monday, September 23 @ Hoss’s @ 11:15.

Amanda made a motion, seconded by Heather, to adjourn.

Motion was passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Serball
